
MONDAY MORNING MEETING 

10-4-2021 

 

KATHLEEN RADTKE STARTED THE MEETING AT 9:05AM BY HAVING ALL STAND AND RECITE 

THE PLEDGE. 

 

KATHLEEN INTRODUCED HERSELF TO THE GROUP AS THE FINANCIAL ACTIVITY 

DIRECTOR.  SHE IS CHAIRING THE MEETING BECAUSE THE ACTIVITY DIRECTOR WILL NOT BE 

IN THE PARK UNTIL NEXT WEEK.  THE ACTIVITY OFFICE IS OPEN MONDAY THRU FRIDAY 

FROM 9AM TO 3PM.  IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO BE ON THE AGENDA FOR THE MMM THERE IS A 

FORM IN THE POCKET BY THE ACTIVITY OFFICE DOOR.  THIS MUST BE TURNED IN BY FRIDAY 

OF THE PREVIOUS WEEK. 

 

WELLNESS/PRAYER 

 

NANCY RICKERT SAID A SPECIAL THANK YOU FOR THE PRAYERS LAST WEEK, SHE IS 

FEELING BETTER BUT IS GOING TO TAKE IT EASY FOR ONE MORE WEEK. 

 

PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR JOAN CUDA, LOUISE CHASE, BARB CHAPPELL, WADE NORRIS, 

PAM BROWN, AND PEGGY LAWERENCE.  THEY COULD ALL USE SOME SUPPORT AND GOOD 

WISHES. 

 

JOYCE SAUTER VOLUNTEERED TO SAY THE PRAYER AND DID AN AWESOME JOB. 

 

NEW GUESTS/RETURNEES 

 

WE WELCOMED DOROTHY PHILLIPS BACK WITH A ROUND OF APPLAUSE 

 

AL REPORT 

 

222 GUESTS ON 149 SITES.  A FEW RESIDENTS HAVE TESTED POSITIVE FOR COVID-19.  THE 

SAMBA GAMES WERE CANCELLED RIGHT AWAY, CHECK A/C ROOM DOOR FOR DETAILS.  THE 

FRONT OUT GOING GATE WAS HIT ON SUNDAY AND THE GATE REPAIR PEOPLE HAVE BEEN 

CALLED.  AL EXPLAINED THAT THIS IS AN “ADULT COMMUNITY” THAT MEANS ANYONE 18 

OR OLDER CAN RESIDE HERE IF THEY DON’T HAVE CHILDREN. 

 

GUEST SPEAKERS 

 

EDINBURG IMMERSION CENTER WAS ON HAND TO TELL US ABOUT A SERVICE THAT IS 

AVAILABLE TO ANYONE WHO TESTS POSITIVE FOR COVID-19 OR IS IN CONTACT WITH 

SOMEONE WHO IS COVID POSITIVE WITHIN 14 DAYS OF SYPTOMS.  THIS IS AN ANTIBODY IV 

(THERAPEUTIC MONOCLONAL ANTIBODY MEDICINE IS GIVEN AT THEIR LOCATION (5521 

DOCTOR’S DR, EDINBURG- 956-362-5750) YOU MUST CALL FOR AN APPOINTMENT AND GIVE 

YOUR NAME, BIRTHDATE & PHONE NUMBER.  THIS TREATMENT IS FREE TO THOSE WHO ARE 

ELIGIBILE (A POSITIVE TEST OR EXPOSURE TO COVID).  THIS EXPOSURE OR POSITIVE TEST 

SHOULD BE WITHIN 14 DAYS.  THE PROCEDURE TAKES 1 ½ TO 2 HOURS.  THEIR FLYER IS 

GOING TO BE POSTED ON THE HEALTH BOARD IN THE MAIN HALL. 

  

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH   Last week in September 

 

Thank you to all who took shifts in September, there were over 60 hours of evening shifts taken.  This is a 

dedicated group of volunteers, the Tip should be very proud of them, I know Marilyn & I are.  There have been 

https://www.google.com/maps/search/5521+DOCTOR%E2%80%99S+DR,+EDINBURG?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/5521+DOCTOR%E2%80%99S+DR,+EDINBURG?entry=gmail&source=g


some items that were addressed last week, and I want to say thank you to the maintenance staff for their hard 

work. Especially Hector who did every house that the palm leaves where on!  Well done! We can’t post pending 

issues on the bulletin board any longer, if you’d like to see it ask Lynn or Marilyn.  For non-emergency Police 

matters call 956-402-4700.  911 for emergencies. 

 

Security/Safety issues that are still a problem 

 

       Speeding, it does seem to be the same people and we are letting the office know, if safe we are following 

them and politely asking them to slow down. 

       Walkers at night without lights or light clothes, with more activities this will continue to be an issue, but it is 

each person’s right to make that decision.  

       Fire Ants at Al Barnes, I took killer over and put it on them.  I hope this works. 

       Ants by gazebo at outdoor pool, need ant killer there. (These are not fire ants). 

       Tree limbs over houses. 

       Doggie gates being left open/unlocked 

Issues this last week 

       Another sliding glass door was found broken.  It was determined that these 2 doors have been broken by the 

heat and temperature changes.  The police said that since we don’t have proof of that we should still call about 

something like this.  Also, the homeowners may need it for their insurance.  

       A bike was stolen from the park.  There was a young person in the park who may have been the culprit, but 

he was escorted out of the park.  The police were not called. 

       Motor Home door found open, let owner know, he closed it. 

       Sunday the “out gate” was run into after it did damage to a car sitting in lot next to it.  Police were called. 

 

50/50 

 

VERA ASKED THE GROUP IF SHE COULD HOLD A 50/50 RAFFLE TO PAY FOR THE 

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH SIGNS.  THE MAJORITY OF THE ATTENDEES AGREED.  (ONE 

INDIVIDUAL HAS PURCHASED AND PARK/ACTIVITY WON’T REIMBURSE).  SHE SAID THE 

TICKETS WILL BE A DOLLAR STARTING NEXT WEEK. 

 

SEWING 

 

JACKIE RIDLIN ASKED THAT ANYONE WHO HAS QUESTIONS ABOUT THE SEWING ROOM TO 

SEE HER AFTER THE MEETING OR CONTACT HER. 

ACTIVITIES 
Monday Pokeno in A/C room 1pm (needs a chairperson) 

Monday Poker in Poker Room at 6pm 

  

Tuesday Mah Jongg in Al Barnes 1pm 

Tuesday Contract Rummy in Al Barnes at 6pm 

  

Wednesday Hot dogs for sale in main hall from 5:30 to 7:30 

Wednesday Dance in Main Hall – 7pm 

  

Thursday Hand, Knee and Foot in A/C room at 10:15am 

Thursday Thirsty Thursday is at Los Asados sign up on bulletin board 

Thursday Contract Rummy in Al Barnes at 6pm 

  

Friday Bunco in A/C room at 1pm 

Friday Horse Collar meet at shuffleboard at 6:30 pm 



Friday Poker in Poker Room at 6pm 

  

Sunday is ice cream social in main hall 2pm (just $1) 

  

Samba is every day at 6pm in the A/C room 

  

Peter Piper Oct 12
th

 – signup sheet on bulletin board 

  

***All chairpersons for activities need to check in with Activity Department and update their information so 

that the locations can be assigned and not double booked.*** 

################# 
Al’s Notes 
 
Good morning and welcome everyone 
  
We have 222 guests on 149 sites 
  
Just a couple notes 
  
We have a couple people in the resort who tested positive for covid, 
  
Bill Mauck has canceled card playing for a few days, so please be safe and  social distance if you can 
  
Incident over the weekend did damage to the out bound gate, Ad a Gate has been notified will have someone here to see 
if they can repair or have to replace 
  
About all I have we did put in for a street sweeper to rent but funding didn’t make it this week so  we are still waiting on the 
funds so we can rent the unit 
  
We have guest speaker today from Edinburg Regional Infusion Center  Josue Buerrero 
  
Have a great week and stay safe 
 
Al 
 
 


